
News story: Civil/crime news:
amendments to legal aid eligibility
legislation

We have amended legal aid legislation to ensure that claimants of the
Windrush compensation scheme are not disadvantaged in applying for legal aid.

What has changed?

As of the 1st May 2019 amendments will come into force which change the
following legal aid regulations to enable such payments to be disregarded
from both civil and criminal legal aid eligibility assessments:

The Civil Legal Aid (Financial Resources and Payment for Services)
Regulations 2013
The Criminal Legal Aid (Financial Resources) Regulations 2013
The Criminal Legal Aid (Contribution Orders) Regulations 2013

These amendments will ensure that the receipt of such compensation payments
will not affect an individual’s eligibility for legal aid or liability to pay
contributions.

Further information

Disregard of Windrush compensation scheme payments guidance – full
information for legal aid providers

Windrush compensation scheme guidance – for full details regarding the scheme

http://www.government-world.com/news-story-civil-crime-news-amendments-to-legal-aid-eligibility-legislation/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-civil-crime-news-amendments-to-legal-aid-eligibility-legislation/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-civil-crime-news-amendments-to-legal-aid-eligibility-legislation/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/798892/Guidance_on_disregard_of_Windrush_compensation_scheme_payments.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/windrush-compensation-scheme

